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              End of Year Newsletter – Summer 2025               

Dear Parents, Carers, and Friends of the School, 

As we reach the end of another school year, it’s time to reflect on the memories we’ve made, the milestones we’ve celebrated, and the people we’ve 

shared them with. I am sure you were all thrilled with the end of year reports for your children.  I was very proud reading them.  

       A Show to Remember – The Year 6 Oscars & Production! 

What a fabulous way to mark the end of the school year! Our Year 6 children truly shone during their Oscars celebration and final production. Their 

talent, confidence, and humour made for an unforgettable performance — we couldn’t be prouder of every single one of them. 

     Ice Cream Delights & Pizza Parties! 

This afternoon, the playground was filled with smiles and sticky fingers as the children enjoyed a special visit from the ice cream van — a well-deserved 

treat after a busy term. A huge thank you to Sarah Jane, who generously provided a fantastic pizza party for our Year 6 leavers. What a way to 

celebrate! 

          Farewell and Good Luck 

As we say goodbye for the summer, we also say a fond farewell to Mrs Naylor who is moving on to new adventures. Your warmth, dedication, and 

laughter will be greatly missed by both staff and pupils. Thank you for everything you’ve brought to our school community. 

              Happy Retirement! 

We also bid a heartfelt goodbye and happy retirement to Mrs Sullivan, Your years of commitment, care, and passion have made a lasting impact on so 

many young lives. You leave behind a legacy of inspiration, and we wish you all the joy and relaxation in this exciting new chapter. 

From everyone here at school, thank you for your continued support throughout the year. We wish all our families a wonderful summer break — full of 

sunshine, laughter, and time well spent. 

See you in September!  School opens again on Wednesday 3rd September with breakfast club at 8am. 

Warmest wishes, 

Natalie Tomlinson 

Headteacher  
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Attendance notice. 

 
The Education (pupil registration) (England) (amendment) Regulations 

2013 came into force on 1 September 2013 and made it clear that head 

teachers may not grant any leave of absence during term time unless ‘excep-

tional circumstances’ prevail. 

Head Teachers are only empowered to approve a leave of absence when it is 

requested in advance by the parent or carer with whom the child resides and 
when circumstances of the requested leave are ‘exceptional’. Generally, a 

need or desire for a holiday or other absence for the purpose of leisure and 

recreation would not constitute an exceptional circumstance. 
If you choose to take a leave of unauthorised absence with your child the 

Local Authority will be informed as this will constitute an unauthorised ab-

sence. A Fixed Penalty Notice will then be issued in accordance with sec-
tion 444 of the Education Act 1996. 

The law stipulates that the current penalties payable by parents are £160 if 

paid within 28 days reducing to £80 if paid within 21 days per parent/carer 
per child. 

You should be aware that the National Framework for Penalty Notices intro-

duced a new national limit of 2 penalty notices that can now be issued to a 
parent for the same child within a rolling 3-year period. If a second Fixed 

Penalty Notice is issued to the same parent for the same child, within three 

years of a first Fixed Penalty Notice, the second Fixed Penalty Notice is 
charged at a flat rate of £160 if paid within 28 days. 

If an unauthorised leave of absence is taken for a third time (or subsequent 

times) within 3 years of a first FPN being issued, another tool will need to 
be considered such as prosecution or other attendance legal interventions. 

If a fixed penalty notice is issued to you and is not paid, this could lead to 

you being prosecuted in the Magistrates’ Court. 

Please see Cheshire West and Chester Council’s 

code of conduct that can be found on the council’s 

webpage. 

 

Attendance Award. 

Attendance Champions this 

week are Peach With 96% 

Class  Percentage 

Peach 96% 

Pear 87% 

Cherry 94% 

Damson 96% 

Beech  93% 

Oak 93% 

Maple 94% 

Willow 95% 

Elm 94% 

Sycamore 95% 

 

Important information. 

Snack price list; 

 

Reminder; dinners are £2.65 per meal £13.25 per 

week. 

PLEASE CAN WE ENSURE WE ARE ALL PAYING FOR 
SNACKS. WE HAVE NOTICED AN INCREASE IN 

CHILDREN SAYING THEY ARE PAYING ONLINE AND THIS 
IS NOT THE CASE. 

There is no access on to school grounds unless you 
carry a blue badge. Parents MUST NOT park along the 
drive, down to the school! This also reduces visibility 
crossing the road. Parents can use the public carpark 

next to the school. Please help us in keeping the 
children safe at drop off and pick up times 


